
 

 

MINUTES 
 

Demolition Review Committee 
Meeting 08/29/2022 
 
D. Choate called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. at the Rye Town Hall. 
Present were: David Choate, Elizabeth Sanborn, Jay Longtin, Jenn Madden 
 
Purpose: Request for demolition of 1627 Ocean Blvd. 
 
The Minutes from the 08/15/22 meeting (8 Huntervale) were approved.  E. Sanborn moved, D. 
Choate 2nd and unanimous approval. 
 
After a lengthy discussion, E. Sanborn made a motion that the house at 1627 Ocean Blvd is nei-
ther architecturally important nor historically significant. 
J. Madden 2nd. 
Unanimous vote in favor. 
D. Choate will notify the Building Inspector that the Committee recommends that the Demolition 
Permit be issued. 
 
New business: Preliminary discussion of 16 Wentworth Road.  Before posting, do we want to 
see it?  D. Choate will see if we can have a walk-about.  If not, D. Choate will invite the owner to 
our 9/7 mtg. 
 
At the next meeting, we need to discuss a potential new member.  Suggestions so far are Tim 
Durkin and/or Karin Nelson. 
 
E. Sanborn motioned to adjourn and J. Longtin seconded the motion. 
Unanimous Approval. 
 
Next Meeting is Wednesday, Sept. 7th. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 4:26 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Elizabeth Sanborn 


